
 

May 23, 2025 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole 

Chair 

Committee on Appropriations 

U.S. House of Representatives  

Washington, D.C. 20515 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro  

Ranking Member 

Committee on Appropriations 

U.S. House of Representatives  

Washington, D.C. 20515 

Dear Chair Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

 

I am requesting funding for the 655 Broadway Window Replacement project in fiscal year 2026. 

The entity to receive funding for this project is the Housing Authority of the City and County of 

Denver, located at 1035 Osage St., Denver, CO 80204. 

 

The funding would be used to replace 670 vacuum-insulated glass windows at 655 Broadway St, 

a permanently affordable housing structure for seniors and individuals with disabilities. This 

project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because the currently installed windows have 

proven structurally and functionally deficient based on a prevalence of cracking in sub-zero 

temperatures. This is an untenable situation for the building’s already vulnerable residents, and 

this funding would be used to improve those conditions.   

 

The project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is consistent with purposes 

authorized in 42 U.S.C.5305(a)(1), 5305(a)(2), 5305(a)(4), and/or 5305(a)(5). 

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family.  

 

Sincerely, 

 
Diana DeGette 

Member of Congress 
 
 


